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National Day of Remembrance on 
Violence Against Women 

Every year on December 6th, women, men and families 
gather across the country to commemorate the 14 young 
women who were murdered by a gunman chanting “I 
hate feminists” on December 6, 1989 at E cole Polytech-
nique in Montreal. 

In 1991 the Parliament of Canada established the Nation-
al Day of Remembrance and Action on Violence Against 
Women in Canada as an annual day of mourning and re-
membrance for those 14 young women and all the other 
victims of gender based violence. 

The statistics are horrifying: 
 Half of all women in Canada have experienced at 

least one incident of physical or sexual violence since 
the age of 16. 

 Approximately every six days, a woman in Canada is 
killed by her intimate partner.  Out of the 83 police-
reported intimate partner homicides in 2014, 67 of 
the victims—over 80%—were women. 

 On any given night in Canada, 3,491 women and 
their 2,724 children sleep in shelters because it isn’t 
safe at home. 

 On any given night, about 300 women and children 
are turned away because shelters are already full. 

 There were 1,181 cases of missing or murdered Abo-
riginal women in Canada between 1980 and 2012, 
according to the RCMP.  However, according to grass-
roots organizations and the Minister of the Status of 
Women the number is much higher, closer to 4,000. 

 Aboriginal women are killed at six times the rate of 
non-aboriginal women. 

 
Cyber violence, which includes online threats, harass-
ment, and stalking, has emerged as an extension of vio-
lence against women. Young women are most likely to 
experience online harassment in its most severe forms, 
including stalking, sexual harassment and physical 
threats. 

CUPE is committed to recognizing and combatting gen-
der based violence in all of its forms. We ask you to do 
what you can as well. 

Redeployments 
 

Recently, ENMAX informed Local 38 that due to 
budget restrictions, upwards of 24 positions will be 
eliminated in Power Distribution.  While CUPE was 
significantly impacted, ENMAX did confirm that both 
IBEW and Management Exempt positions would be 
similarly impacted. 
 
All employees were notified of the lay-off and rede-
ployment during the week of November 12th.  A sev-
erance package is part of our negotiated redeploy-
ment language, so each impacted individual is of-
fered either to be redeployed to another position, or 
offered severance.  Severance is based upon 2.5 
weeks of pay per year of service. 
 
In one unique case, severance was offered to CUPE 
members who were not directly impacted.  In the 
Metering area, ENMAX needed to reduce only a por-
tion of positions rather than all of the positions in 
the JEQ.  Given this, CUPE agreed to a voluntary sev-
erance package (based upon the above formula) 
which was offered to members with the most sen-
iority.  If enough severance packages were agreed to, 
then no further lay-offs would be required.  This 
package was restricted only to those areas affected 
by the lay-offs. 
 
It is our understanding that a similar package was 
offered in IBEW. 
 
In our discussion with ENMAX, there is no indication 
of any further impacts on staffing in CUPE’s jurisdic-
tion. 
 
Over the next few weeks, those members opting for 
redeployment will be found alternate positions 
within the organization. 
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 THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH 
 

“There’s a humorous side to 
every situation. 
The challenge is to find it.” 

~ George Carlin 

The Work of a Steward 
CUPE Local 38 has been working diligently at getting 
stewards elected, or in some cases, re-elected into busi-
ness units across the corporation.  The work of a stew-
ard is a critical component to union success.  While CU-
PE Local 38 endeavors to provide our stewards with 
quality training, sometimes you become a steward at a 
time when workshops are not immediately available.  
This can leave a steward unsure of their role or rights in 
the workplace.  As a first time steward in this situation, 
we recommend you start by familiarizing yourself with 
the collective agreement.  Much of your role as a steward 
is to listen and observe, ensuring the employer is follow-
ing the collective agreement.   

Secondly, establish yourself as a steward to your co-
workers.  You can do this by simply re-introducing your-
self to your colleagues, as a newly elected steward, even 
to colleagues that have known you for some time.  You 
can take that opportunity to set boundaries with your 
colleagues on when you intend to be available to discuss 
union business and your preferred form of contact.  Set-
ting boundaries and expectations in advance gives the 
people you represent a clear window of time in which 
they can expect to discuss union issues with you.  This 
prevents members from using you as a sounding board 
throughout the day and impacting your scheduled prior-
ities for your work. 

During the time when you first become a steward, it is 
important to attend regular membership meetings.  This 
not only gives you an idea of what the recent issues are, 
it gives you an opportunity to access members on the 
Executive Board to have your questions answered or 
issues clarified.  These are valuable conversations to 
have as a new steward, and will provide much insight 
into the language in the collective agreement, and how it 
applies. 

A significant part of the role as a steward is to be there 
for the members in the workplace.  This may mean pass-
ing along important information you received at the last 
regular meeting, or answering a question a member has 
regarding the collective agreement.  If you are unsure 
how to answer specific questions, tell the member that, 
along with a commitment to find the answer and follow 
up with them in a timely manner.  Then follow through 
with that commitment.  Call the office to get clarification, 
speak to one of the Officers with your concerns and get 
advice on next steps, then circle back to the member to 
let them know you did not forget about their issue. 

Continued on Page 3 

Reminder of Children­s 
Christmas Party  

The 2018 Childrenõs Christmas Party will be 

held on Saturday, December 8, 2018 at the 

Genesis Centre, 7555 Falconridge Blvd NE  

from 9:00 am to11:00 am.   

If you have sent in your application and 

are registered for the party, we look for-

ward to seeing you on Dec. 8th.  

For those who registered but are unable to 

attend the event, gift pick up will be at the 

Local 38 Office located at 1439 -9th Ave SE 

from Monday, December 10th to Wednes-

day, December 12th between the hours of 

8:00 am to Noon & 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm.  If 

you would like to come over the lunch hour 

(between 12:00 -1:00 pm), please call the 

Union office at 403 -233-2700 to ensure 

someone will be able to assist you.  Gifts 

not picked up by 4:00 pm on December 

12th will be donated to charity.  
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The Work of a Steward 
Continued from Page 2 

A key piece of information a steward needs to un-
derstand is the importance of keeping notes.  We 
understand that you have your regular work on top 
of your steward work, and that is why notes are so 
important.  If you write down details of who, what, 
where, when and why, at the time of the conversa-
tion, you won’t be struggling to remember those 
details a day or two later, when you are trying to 
determine what to do with the information.   

Occasionally, you may be asked by the employer to 
attend an investigation as a representative of the 
union.  You always have the right to refuse such a 
request.  To do so, respectfully advise management 
that you are not comfortable in filling that role, and 
advise that they will need to contact the union of-
fice to set up an appointment for a fulltime repre-
sentative to be present for such meetings.  If you 
do decide you will attend, make sure the member 
knows you will be there and they understand your 
role in the meeting.  A member may ask that you 
not attend for confidentiality reasons, that is their 
right and you can again, point them to the office to 
set up a time with a fulltime officer.  If you attend, 
you need to be prepared to take vigorous and com-
plete notes of the meeting.  These notes can and 
will be used in any resulting arbitration, so accura-
cy is crucial.  At the end of the meeting, ensure you 
send your notes to the union office.  Any grievances 
arising from a disciplinary action will be handled 
out of the union office, therefore we need the notes 
for information. 

Sometimes a problem will arise in the workplace 
that you can handle directly, as you may have es-
tablished a relationship with management that al-
lows you to speak freely of your concerns, and the 
issue may be resolved, in an informal manner, be-
fore it becomes an issue impacting all the members 
in the area.  If you are unsure of what course of ac-
tion should be taken, phone the union office to dis-
cuss.  An effective steward demonstrates a respect-
ful attitude, is responsible for their actions and is 
reasonable in their thoughts.  The key message 
here is to know that we are here to support you in 
your work as a steward. 

Notice of ENMAX 
Sub-Local Elections 

 

Date:   Monday, December 17, 2018 
Time:  5:30 pm 
Place:  Local 37 Union Hall 
    5112-3 Street SE 
 
The following positions will be elected at 
this meeting: 
1. Sub-Local Chair 
2. Sub-Local Vice Chair 
3. Recording Secretary 
 
If a member is unable to attend this meeting, 
they may submit their intention in writing to 
run for any of the above positions.  The sub-
mission of intent to run must be made prior 
to the start of the meeting. 
 
Members must have a Union Card to attend 
this meeting.  Cards will be available at the 
door and applicants are required to pay the 
$2.00 application fee. 
 
 

Connect with CUPE 38 

Email: office@cupe38.org 

Phone: 403-233-2700 

In-person: 1439 - 9th AVE SE,  

Calgary, AB T2G 0T4 

Online: cupe38.org 

mailto:office@cupe38.com
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REGULAR MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
All CUPE 38 Members Invited to Attend  

 

When: Tuesday, November 27, 2018  

at 7:00 p.m. 
Where: CUPE 38 Office  

1439–9 Avenue SE 

Business: Regular & Elections 

 

Elections: 

1. One (1) Trustee - Term to April 2019. 

2. Six (6) Eligible Delegates to AFL/CLC Winter School, January 13-19, 2018 
in Jasper, Alberta. 


